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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

September 12, 2018
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and introductions, President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:00 a.m. on September 12, 2018, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale, Joseph A. Wallace (via telephone), Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson, and ex officios Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools, Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Carolyn Long, Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.  
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.   
III.

Ceremonial Oath of Office for Nancy J. White

The Honorable Alan D. Moats, Judge of the Nineteenth Judicial Circuit, administered a ceremonial oath of office to Ms. White.  
IV.

Remarks from Stakeholder Associations and Organizations


The following stakeholder associations and organizations addressed the Board:  Mr. Dale Lee, West Virginia Education Association, regarding work of Pubic Employees Insurance Agency task force and approaching legislative session; Mr. David Gladkosky, West Virginia Professional Educators, regarding  organization benefits and provided a brief overview of a booklet (distributed copies) entitled What You Need to Know:  A Handbook for New Teachers; Mr. Mickey Blackwell, West Virginia Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals, regarding the association’s work with the legislature, reminded members that October is Principals Month, and suggested the possibility of a statewide school bond; Ms. Susan Collins, West Virginia Association of School Administrators, regarding working together to move students and employees forward and provide information regarding the new and aspiring superintendent training institute to be held on Thursday, September 27, in Bridgeport.  President Perry called on Chancellor Tucker who provided a brief update.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)
V.

Recognitions

The Board recognized Mr. Jason Hughes, Lead Coordinator, WVDE Office of Career Technical Education, recipient of the National Future Farmers of America (FFA) VIP award for his service to FFA in the field of agricultural education.  Mr. Rotruck and Mr. Vitale joined the meeting.
VI.

Introduction of Superintendent’s Offices


Superintendent Paine introduced staff from the Superintendent’s Office:  Office of Legal Services, Office of Communications, Office of Human Resources, Associate State Superintendent’s Office, Office of the Special Assistant to the State Superintendent, and Executive Assistant to the State Superintendent.  Office Directors provided an overview of office responsibilities and functions during the introduction of staff.
VII.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 11:05 a.m.

VIII.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:15 a.m.  Mr. Vitale requested a moment personal privilege to recognize Mrs. Sherry Austin (recently deceased) for her dedicated service to the education community in Monongalia County and the State of West Virginia.  
IX.

Safety Presentations

School Bus - Mr. Victor Gabriel, Contract Employee, WVDE, and Mr. Dave Baber, Bus Inspector, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, provided information regarding school bus safety concerns, operator training and availability, and amendment of the school transportation policy.

School Facility - Ms. Jessica Griffith (distributed information), Director, West Virginia Intelligence Fusion Center, provided information regarding the Fusion Center’s mission and initiatives to address school safety issues and concerns.  Ms. Stephanie Hayes, Coordinator, WVDE Office of Leadership and System Support, addressed the Board regarding the WVDE’s partnership with the Fusion Center.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L.) 

X.

Consent Agenda


Ms. White moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through G.) 
· Approved August 8, 2018, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)

· Approved two waiver requests for the addition of a Financial Algebra course to the elective math course options for all high school students in Cabell and Kanawha County high schools  (Attachment C)
· Approved Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage policies for Pocahontas, Putnam, Ritchie, Tyler, and Wyoming County Schools, and the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind (Attachment D)
· Approved the addition of endorsements for Autism PreK-PreK, K-6, and 5‑AD, to the special education Region 4 Alternative Certification Program (Attachment E)
· Approved transitioning the roles and responsibilities previously held by RESAs to other eligible partners and entities (Attachment F)

· Approved changes to the West Virginia Licensure Testing Directory to include:  1) corrected the Deaf and Hard of Hearing PRAXIS Exam number to #5272; 2) addition of a new Computer Science Exam #5652 effective September 1, 2018; and, 3) addition of a new Educational Leadership Exam #5412 effective September 1, 2018  (Attachment G).
XI.

Policy 5901, Alternative Certification Programs for the Education of Teachers

Ms. Michele Blatt, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented Policy 5901 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 5901 is recommended for repeal and replacement to clarify existing language and procedures for the conduct of state approved alternative certification programs and the licensure of program participants; the revisions align to changes in Policy 5202.  Also, references to Regional Education Services Agencies, the West Virginia Center for Professional Development and the Department of Education and the Arts have been removed.  Chancellor Long joined the meeting.    President Perry stated that he would provide Ms. Blatt a number of comments he recently received regarding Policy 5901.

Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Vitale seconded, that Policy 5901 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.) 

President Perry called upon Chancellor Long for remarks.  Chancellor Long provided a brief update regarding the work of the Higher Education Policy Commission and provided comment regarding Policy 5901 in regards to the awarding of teaching degrees.  
XII.

Policy 1241, Notice and Conduct of Meetings


Ms. Heather Hutchens, general counsel to the WVDE and WVBE, presented Policy 1241 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 1241, last revised in 2002, is being updated.  


Mr. Rotruck moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that Policy 1241 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)


President Perry invited Dr. Howard O’Cull, Executive Director, West Virginia School Board Association (WVSBA), to address the Board.  Dr. O’Cull provided a brief overview of the WVSBA offerings and provided information regarding an upcoming conference.  Chancellor Tucker departed the meeting.
XIII.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 12:56 p.m.

XIV.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:33 p.m.

XV.

National Association of State Boards of Education (NASBE) Membership

President Perry called for discussion and a motion regarding NASBE membership.    

Following discussion, Dr. Wilson moved, and Mr. Vitale seconded, that the Board renew membership with NASBE at costs/fees negotiated by President Perry and Superintendent Paine.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  President Perry requested that item XII.  Appalachia Regional Comprehensive Center (ARCC) Partnership Projects with the West Virginia Department of Education be taken up.
XVI.

Appalachia Regional Comprehensive Center (ARCC) 



Partnership Projects with the West Virginia Department of Education

Dr. Jobi Lawrence (PowerPoint attached), Associate Director, ARCC, provided information regarding ARCC’s focus and partnership projects with the WVDE.  (PowerPoint presentation attached to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)

XVII.

WVBE Member and Ex Officio Updates


Mrs. Sullivan provided a brief update regarding First Lady Cathy Justice’s Communities In Schools initiative.  Mr. Rotruck spoke to the importance of the Communities In Schools initiative.  Dr. Wilson spoke regarding the West Virginia Secondary School Activities Commission’s development of a mental health program.  Mr. Campbell provided information regarding the September 11 meeting of the WVBE School Finance and Funding Committee and announced that the next meeting is scheduled for September 26 at 1:00 p.m. Superintendent Paine provided an update regarding the signing of an agreement with Federal Emergency Management Agency for the funding of Nicholas County schools.  President Perry and Mr. Rotruck will serve on a West Virginia School Board Association focus group on excess levies on September 27 at 5:00 p.m. in Charleston.
XVIII.

WVBE Personnel Matters Inclusive of Evaluation of WVBE Secretary

President Perry called for a motion to enter into executive session for personnel matters.  Mr. Hall moved that the Board enter into Executive Session as provided in W. Va. Code §6‑9A‑4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].  Mr. Vitale seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board moved into executive session at 2:07 p.m. 

XIX.

Return from Executive Session


President Perry announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 2:54 p.m. with no action taken.  
President Perry called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel attachment.  Mr. Hall moved, and Ms. White seconded, that the Board’s personnel attachment be approved.  Upon the call for the question to motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)

XX.

Recess

President Perry recessed the meeting at 2:55 p.m. until 9:00 a.m. on September 13 in the same location. 

XXI.
Reconvene


President David G. Perry reconvened the September 12, 2018, meeting on September 13, 2018, at 9:00 a.m., in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The roll was called and the following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale (via telephone), Joseph A. Wallace (via telephone), Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools, and.  Members absent were ex officios Carolyn Long, Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.

XXII.

Superintendent Report


Superintendent Paine, assisted by Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning, presented for the Board’s information several Project Aware mental health public service announcements; Mr. Clayton Burch, Associate State Superintendent, distributed and presented for the Board’s information a report from the Education Commission of the States, Transitions and Alignment from Preschool to Kindergarten, highlighting initiatives from three states (California, Massachusetts, and West Virginia); assisted by Ms. Blatt (distributed information) and Ms. Melanie Purkey, Senior Administrator, WVDE Office of Quality Assurances, presented for the Board’s information school level Balanced Scorecards and Accountability Results and district level Balanced Scorecards. 
XXIII.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 10:50 a.m.  Dr. Wilson departed the meeting and joined via telephone.
XXIV.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:37 a.m.

XXV.

Superintendent Report (Continued)


Superintendent Paine, assisted by Ms. Kathy Hypes (distributed information), Senior Administrator, Office of District and School Advancement, presented a brief overview of a proposed district support and advancement process.  It was the consensus of the Board that the Department proceed with policy development and refinement of the process to further identify district and school responsibilities.  Mr. Wallace departed the meeting during this presentation.  (Copies and PowerPoint presentation attached to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)
XXVI.

Items for Future Meetings


Mrs. Sullivan requested information regarding after school programs and how the programs are funded with a preliminary report by October.  Mr. Hall requested information from the Fusion Center regarding school tool kits for school safety and security be provided at the December meeting.  Mr. Vitale requested that feedback be provided regarding the school and district scorecards.  
XXVII.
Future Meetings
Future Meetings


The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held October 10, 2018, in Grant County, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on October 11, 2018, if the agenda is not completed on October 10, 2018.   
XXVIII.
Adjourn

President Perry called for a motion to adjourn.  Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 12:16 p.m.  


Minutes approved by the Board on October 10, 2018.


______________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



______________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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